
 PBL Awards 
Quinn Nash, Isaac Bennett, Chelsea Lobley,              

Rubie Warner, Emma Cook, Havanah Williams,          
Chelsii Williams and Braxton Aworth 

Silver Awards 
Ryder Ireland, Abby Hogg, Malakai Melder                     

and Leo Fenner 
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Term 3 Week 10	 Wednesday 25th September 2024 

Important Dates to Remember Term 3 2024
Executive Team - Principal - Charna Wood 
Assistant Principal - (Kinder to Year 2) - Nicole Chegwyn 
Assistant Principal (Yr 3 to 6) - Rebecah Higgins 
Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction - Michelle Lord 
P & C Executive  
President:  Maree Merry       Vice President - Nicole Chegwyn and 
Secretary: Scott Tulley						        																				                 Rebecca Vanella 
Treasurer: Anne-Maree McGrath

Thur 26th Sept - Leadership event at Nemingha for our captains 
Thur 26th Sept - Assembly by 3/4M, item KL & KS 2:30pm 
Friday 27th Sept - Rewards afternoon activities 
Friday 27th Sept - Last day of Term 3 

Term 4 
Monday 14th October - Students return to school 
Monday 14th October - Playgroup 9:30am to 11am 
Monday 14th to Friday 18th October - Years 5 and 6 - Canberra 
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Uniform Awards 
Frankie Brooks, Charlotte-Jane Scarth, 

Evie Cain, Benjamin Walsh, Leo Fenner, 
Edie Bradbery, Rosalie-Mae Hutton and 

Ariah Dean 

Breakfast Club provides toast, fruit and 
vegetables to all students every day. 

The Voluntary School Contribution fee of $50 has been added 
to the Parent Portal for those parents wishing to pay it. 

Tyrese Austin - Working well in Science 
Heidi King - Eagerly participating in Science lessons 
Thomas Jamieson - Demonstrating mathematical reasoning 
Isabella Walsh - Being a supportive class member during Jump 
Rope for Heart 
Avah-Rose Givney - Excellent effort, cooperation and 
commitment in Jump Rope for Heart activities 
Tilly Maher - Excellent effort, cooperation and commitment in 
Jump Rope for Heart activities 
Jamahri Opie - Achieving an exceptional result in his InitiaLit 
progress assessment  
Peyton Sampson - Achieving an exceptional result in her 
InitiaLit progress assessment 
Layne Clarke - Excellent use of similes and cool words in 
writing 
Izaac Campbell-Hicks - Working hard to solve 2 - step 
problems in Mathematics lessons 
Nixon James - His positive ‘can do’ attitude when attempting 
new things 
Bentley Brown - Improved independence in spelling activities 
Beau Roser - Consistent engagement and application in 
Mathematics groups 
Elliot Douglas - Improved application in writing tasks 
Ava Moxon - Displaying confidence and courage 
Arla Dines - Working hard to create an engaging Rascal story 
Tom Chegwyn - Working hard to create an engaging Rascal 
story 

Please make sure all library books have been 
returned before the holidays.   

Thank you Mrs Morrish 

Weekly Awards Weekly Bronze Awards

Messages from the Front Office

Breakfast Club

Library

Clothing Pool will only be open on: 
Tuesday and Wednesday mornings 

9am to 9:30am  Please come to the office.



Hello/ Yaama families 

Wow, I can not believe it is the last week of term! It has been 
such a busy one, and I am sure everyone is looking forward to 
a well-deserved break with friends and family.  

I just wanted to remind everyone that the P&C are hosting a 
fundraiser at the Open Garden and Markets day on Saturday, 
October 12th and they would really appreciate any help you can 
offer. Please let the front office know by Friday the 27th  if you 
can help on the day. Otherwise contact the P&C phone number 
0461 309 495. 

Yesterday, I attended my first softball game since primary 
school, watching our boys take on Orange Public School.  It 
was so exciting, especially when we had loaded bases and Tai 
hit a home run! Unfortunately, we didn’t manage to bring as 
many of our boys home as the other team, but I was really 
impressed by how hard our boys played and how they kept 
trying until the very end. A big thank you to Mrs Blinman and 
Mrs Chegwyn for looking after the boys and keeping their spirits 
high! 

We have had such an active week at school last Thursday, we 
held our Jump Rope for Heart afternoon, and it was amazing to 
see how much the students have improved their skipping skills. 
It was a lovely afternoon filled with much laughter and excitment 
as everyone showcased their talents and participated in various 
activities. I want to give a big thank you to Miss Magann for 
organizing such a fantastic event! It brought our student 
community together and encouraged everyone to stay active. 
What a great experience! 

Students return on Monday, October 14th, in summer uniform 
ready for an action packed term 4, kicking off with the year 5/6 
excursion to Canberra. Enjoy the break, everyone! 

Parent teacher interviews 
Thank you to all the parents who booked and attended the 
parent-teacher interviews over the last two Tuesday nights. 
Even if you feel connected and think you know how your child is 
doing at school, it is always important to meet your child’s 
teacher and discuss their education in person. If you were 
unable to attend but would like to touch base with your child’s 
teacher or myself, please feel free to call the front office to 
make an appointment. Your involvement is greatly appreciated! 

Encouraging Positive Reflections at Home 
At our school we are committed to highlighting the positive 
experiences of our students and implementing a reward system 
to celebrate their achievements. Parents are invaluable in 
supporting this effort. by asking your child a few simple 
questions after school, you can help them reflect on their day in 
a positive light. 

Here are some questions to consider: 
  *  What was your favourite part of the day? 
  *  Who did you play with and what did you do? 
  *  What lesson did you enjoy the most? 
  *  What is something kind you did for a friend today? 

These questions not only encourage your child to focus on their 
positive experiences but also promote a mindset of gratitude 
and reflection. Thank you for partnering with us to create a 
supportive environment for our students. 

Captains and Vice Captains Conference day at Nemingha 
Public School 
Tomorrow our Captains and Vice Captains have been invited to 
a Leadership Conference Day at Nemingha Public School. They 
will be meeting with leaders from the local small schools and 
will participate in the following activities. 

• Leadership/ team building games 
• Captain’s Forum – What does leadership look like in 

your school? What are the positions? Who fills them? 
What ‘special jobs’ do you do as part of your role? What 
do you enjoy most about your role? What other tasks 
could you do as part of your role? What is your election 
process? 

• Think Team NPS – leading a lesson on Learning 
Dispositions – an example of students teaching their 
peers. 

• UNE – special guests – What do you want to do/be 
when you grow up? Career paths – discussion about 
university paths, jobs in the future, career goals. 

  
A big thank you to Nemingha for organising this day.  

Silver Award Assembly 
Tomorrow, we will have our final Silver Assembly for Term 3, 
hosted by the wonderful 3/4M! If you’re able to attend, we will 
begin at 2:30pm in the hall. It is always fabulous to have as 
many parents, carers, family, and friends join us as we 
celebrate the students who have received a Silver Award and 
the prestigious Student of the Month awards. Our KL and KS 
class will present an item. Hope to see you there! 

PBL Reward Day 
Our students have worked hard this term and to end our term 
on a positive and with some fun, students over the last two 
weeks have been earning ticks to participate in our PBL Fun 
Time which will occur on Friday the 27th  September. We are 
focusing on our PBL value of  SUPPORTIVE. When students 
display the following, they will earn stamps: 

• Follow teacher instructions 
• Speak politely 
• Include others 
• Share school equipment and use correctly 
• Take turns 
• Report issues to teacher on duty immediately 
• Share space 
• Assist others 
• Play fairly 

The more stamps they earn the more time they have to 
participate! All students may come dressed in mufti clothes for 
this day. Please ensure students wear sun-safe, sensible 
clothing (no singlets, crop tops, short bike pants etc), their 
school hat and enclosed shoes. We look forward to a great day! 

Behaviour 
As a school community, we have observed an increase in the 
use of inappropriate language and unsafe play in both 
classrooms and the playground. One of our core expectations is 

Mrs Wood Principal’s Message



to foster an environment of respect where polite language is 
consistently used and everyone feels safe at school. 

Our staff is actively working to address this issue to ensure that 
all students consistently understand and uphold our standards 
for respectful communication and safety across the school. We 
are committed to reinforcing these expectations and providing 
clear guidance on appropriate language and behaviour to foster 
a more positive and respectful learning environment for 
everyone. 
Students in Stage 3 have been addressed about these 
expectations, and our current leaders have been reminded of 
their role as role models for the younger students. We have also 
spoken to our current school captains and house captains, 
emphasizing that our commitment is to ensure that only those 
who exemplify our school values hold positions of leadership. 
Consequently, students who continue to display behaviour that 
does not align with our values may be asked to step down from 
their leadership roles. 

Thank you for your cooperation and support in helping us 
maintain a respectful atmosphere in our school. 

Bullying 
We have recently received some reports of bullying occurring 
within the school. Please be assured that we do not tolerate 
bullying in any form, and we are committed to creating a safe 
and supportive environment for all our students. 

We are very grateful to those of you who have brought these 
concerns to our attention. It is crucial that we work together to 
address these issues effectively. While we encourage students 
to speak to their classroom teacher if they experience or 
witness bullying, we understand that children may not always 
do so. Therefore, we deeply appreciate it when parents and 
carers inform us if their child has mentioned any incidents. 

Your support in this matter is vital, and together, we can ensure 
a positive and respectful school environment for all our 
students. 

Mobile and smart devices 
Please remember that students are not permitted to use mobile 
and smart devices during the school day. We understand that 
your child may need a device for travel to and from school. If 
this is the case, we are happy to support this by allowing 
students to drop their devices off at the front office in the 
morning and collect them in the afternoon. 

Any device left at the front office will be placed in a labelled bag 
with the student's name and securely locked in a cupboard for 
the day. If a device is found in use during the school day, it will 
be confiscated and taken to the office. A parent or guardian will 
then need to collect the device. 

While the school will take all reasonable care, we cannot accept 
responsibility for any loss or damage to devices while they are 
on school grounds. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in helping us 
maintain a focused learning environment for all students. 
Should you have any questions or concerns about, please feel 
free to contact us. 

Parents dropping off and picking up students 
It is so lovely to see parents bringing their children to school 
and helping them get settled for the day ahead. Parents are 
always welcome and encouraged to be on school grounds 
when dropping off and picking up your children. 

If you need to speak with your child or drop off forgotten items 
in the morning before school, it may be easier to come to the 
front office. We can then call your child to the office to meet 
you. While teachers are always happy to speak with you, if you 
would like to discuss your child's progress or any concerns you 
have in detail, please make an appointment through the front 
office. This will ensure that the classroom teacher can give you 
their undivided attention. 

Kindergarten for 2025 
Enrolments for Kindergarten are now open for the 2025 school 
year! If you have a child who will be turning 5 before July 31, 
2025, and you believe they're ready for this exciting milestone, 
please don't hesitate to visit our school website and fill out the 
enrolment form. We're eagerly anticipating the opportunity to 
welcome new Kindergarten students for 2025 and look forward 
to sharing in their educational journey! 
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Kootingal Public School 
 

Invites all 2025 Kindergarten students 
 

to our 
 

Bright Stars Transition Program 
 

Transition Days 
(Only for students intending to attend Kootingal Public School in 2025) 

 
• Friday 18th October 9.30 – 12.30pm  
• Friday 25th October 12.30pm – 3.00pm 
• Friday 1st November 9.30am – 3.00pm 
• Friday 8th November 9.30am – 3.00pm 
• Friday 15th November 9.30am – 3.00pm 

 
Kindergarten Orientation Parent Information Morning 

Friday 15th November 9.45am – 11.30am 
In the Library 

 
Please note: Students will be collected at the large front gates at the beginning of the 

Transition time. Students will then be delivered back to the large front gates at the end of 
the session time. 

 
Students require a hat, drink bottle and wear sleeved shirts and closed in shoes for all Transition sessions.  

 
Please also provide: 

• Lunch for Friday 18th October 
• Afternoon tea for Friday 25th October, and  
• Lunch and afternoon tea for Friday 1st November, Friday 8th November and Friday 15th November.  

 
Please note, enrollment forms must be submitted before students can attend our Bright Stars Transition 
Program. This is in accordance with departmental guidelines. Please contact our school office on 0267603332 
if you require further information.   
 
 
Thank you 
 
Nicole Chegwyn 
Assistant Principal  



Congratulations to 5/6H for winning the 
Attendance Cup this week. 

Consistent Attendance
Consistent attendance at school is paramount in ensuring that 
your child maintains a good education, keeps pace with their 
peers in learning, and develops a supportive network of friends 
and teachers within their school. 

A child that maintains a 90% attendance rate at school would 
have 5 days absent per term. It is known that as few as 5 days 
of absence per term (1 day of absence per fortnight) can lead to 
a child having gaps in their education and falling behind their 
peers. 

Please ensure that your child attends school every day so that 
we can help them achieve their very best.

Last Thursday we celebrated the end of our Jump Rope for 
Heart fundraiser with our school Jump Off and skipping activity 
rotations. It was wonderful to see our students and staff in a sea 
of red to support The Heart Foundation Australia. 

Congratulations to all our Jump Off competitors. 
Congratulations to Ava Avery (champion)  
and Leo Fenner (runner up) for Years 3-6  

and Zoe Lye (champion) and  
Avah-Rose Givney (runner up) for K-2. 

Thank you to ALL the students and families who got involved 
with Jump Rope for Heart! A huge thank you for the effort 
skipping and fundraising for the Jump Rope for Heart program 
this term. Together we raised an incredible $1200 and this 
money will all go towards vital heart research and education 
programs. 
  
We’ve loved seeing so many smiling faces skipping on the 
playground and in sports lessons. 
  
Keep up the skipping!  

Attendance

PBL

jumprope.org.au

Be active 
every day!

Skipping is a fun way to get your  
heart pumping.

It is a great way to strengthen 
your muscles and bones.

Skipping and being active with 
friends is good for your heart.

Aim for at least 1 hour of  
physical activity every day. 

Especially exercises that will  
make you huff and puff.

Limit your screen time to less  
than 2 hours per day.

Being active is important 
for your health!

Did you know?



 

CHANGES TO THE CANTEEN MENU 
 

We are looking at adding new and exciting things to our 
canteen menu in term 4. WATCH THIS SPACE! 

 

If you have any suggestions for additions to the menu we 
would love to hear from you and we can check that they 
meet the health requirements. Please email all 
suggestions to kootingalschoolpandc@outlook.com 
before Friday 27th September and we will review the menu 
over the school holidays. 

 

Also if anyone wants to help in the canteen on a Friday 
from 9am till 12pm please email the P&C email with your 
availability and we will add you to the roster. 

 
  

 

This morning our little stars built with the 
interconnecting squares, created some colourful 
headbands, played with the cars and roads and 
enjoyed an outdoor play. We also shared some 

morning tea and read  

‘Ten little fingers and ten little toes’. 

Playgroup resumes for term 4 on Monday 14th October 
(week 1). We hope to see you all then. 

 Enjoy your break!!! 



Canteen and P&C News

Birthday Buckets 
Make your child’s birthday special with a birthday 
bucket.  $20 will get a light up bucket of zooper 
doopers that will be delivered to your child’s 
classroom with a helium balloon for the birthday 
child to take home.  Please pre-order at least 
one week in advance at the front office along 
with payment. Payment can be made online to 
the P & C Bank Account - BSB 932-000, account 
number 789117 or cash.  Please SMS 
confirmation of payment to 0461 309 495.  A 
photo of your child receiving the Birthday Bucket 
can then be sent to you. 

Reusable Lunch Bags 
The P & C are selling reusable lunch bags at the 
canteen for $15. These are the brand Sticky 
Beak and are heavy duty.  They come in 6 
different colours. 

Our Canteen is operated solely on volunteer 
support and we are fortunate to have the 
parents we do.  However, we need more help.  
If you have a Friday to spare, please consider 
assisting in the Canteen. 



SCHOOLSCHOOL
HOLIDAYHOLIDAY
TENNISTENNIS
CLINICCLINIC

Tennis Clinics are the best way for kids
to keep active, make friends and try

tennis these school holidays.
ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS ACCEPTED

$35 per morning

The Australian Government’s School Student Broadband
Initiative offers free home internet for eligible families. 
Check your eligibility 

Call the National Referral Centre on 1800 954 610
Visit anglicarevic.org.au/student-internet
Email studentinternet@anglicarevic.org.au

Free internet for
eligible families

Find out more:
Call the National Referral Centre on 1800 954 610,
visit anglicarevic.org.au/student-internet 
or scan the QR code for more information 

NSW Department of Education

October School Holiday 
Basketball Camps 

2024
Presented by 

Ethan Lee & Bronte Rankmore 

Camp 1: Tuesday 1st October 
Cost Free (Sponsored by Ford – JT Fossey)
Ages: 5yrs – 8yrs
Time: 9.30am – 11.00am

Camp 2: Wednesday 2nd October 
Cost $50
Ages: 9yrs – 12yrs
Time: 9.30am – 11.30am

Camp 3: Tuesday 8th October 
Cost Free (Sponsored by Ford – JT Fossey)
Ages: 5yrs – 8yrs
Time: 9.30am-11.00am

Camp 4: Wednesday 9th October 
Cost $50
Ages: 9yrs – 12yrs 
Time: 9.30am – 11.30am 

Camp 5: Thursday 10th October 
Cost $50
Ages: 13yrs – 16yrs
Time: 9.30am – 11.30pm

Scan the QR code to register

Please bring a 
drink bottle 
and a ball (if 
you have one) 
to each camp.

If you are looking for 
something fun and 
active for the kids to 
do in the School 
Holidays, then these 
camps are for you !!!

Register Now – Spots Filling Fast



JAN

FEB 

MAR 

APR

MAY

JUN

JUL

AUG 

Where
St Andrew’s Anglican Church
Cnr Gate Street and Denman Avenue
Kootingal 2352

Time
10:30 am - 11:30 am

Pantry food dates
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SEP 

OCT

NOV

DEC

Low-cost groceries to help stretch your budget further,
saving money and connecting with your local community.

How pantry food works:

Contribute $15
EFTPOS available

Fill a bag with groceries
of your choice.

Fortnightly on Mondays

2713

18

19



STAYING CONNECTED 
WHEN EMOTIONS RUN HIGH

EVENT OVERVIEW FACILITATORS
This workshop provides carers with additional 
communication skills to support someone 
(between 12yrs to 100yrs) who experiences any 
of the following:

• Has relationship difficulties,
• Demonstrates changing emotions and 

strong overwhelming feelings that can make 
communication difficult,

• Sometimes behaves in a way that makes 
them a danger to themselves or others.

These symptoms can be experienced in those 
with mental health issues, drug and alcohol 
dependence, developmental disorders.

Morning tea and lunch provided. 

Dr Annemaree Bickerton
(Child, Adolescent and Family Psychiatrist)

Toni Garretty
(Clinical Coordinator Family and Carer 
Program Illawarra and Shoalhaven Mental 
Health Service)

AN INTERVENTION FOR
FAMILIES, FRIENDS AND CARERS

TAMWORTH WORKSHOP - Cost $10 

Venue: West Tamworth Leagues Club - 58 Phillip St, Tamworth 

One Door. Many Opportunities. onedoor.org.au

TICKETS & DETAILS
RSVP - https://events.humanitix.com/staying-
connected-when-emotions-run-high-tamworth

For information, 
please contact 
Louise: 0438 466 542   
louise.vella@onedoor.org.au

Date: Thursday 31st October 2024  

Time: Registration 8.45am - Workshop 9:30am to 3:30pm
   

Sessions will be deliverd through activities centered around games based approach and
included agility, balance, speed and co-ordination activities.

Sessions will include movement skills, technical and tactical componets all in a safe and FUN
envrionment which will aid the development of the player. All session will beled by UEFA A

licence candidate and NIAS FC Technical Director Martin Rae

Monday 30th September | 8.30am - 12.00pm (7 - 12yrs)
Tuesday 1st October | 8.30am - 12.00pm (7 - 12yrs)

Wednesday 2nd October | 8.30am - 12.00pm (7 - 12yrs)
Thursday 3rd October | 8.30am - 12.00pm (7 - 12yrs)

Friday 4th October | 8.30am - 12.00pm (7 - 12yrs)

NIAS FC HOLIDAY CLINIC

TAMWORTH

5 day or 3 day clinics ONLY

Cost: 
5 day clinic $160
3 day clinic $100

Cost for subsequent child from same family:
5 day clinic $100
3 day clinic $60

Venue: Gipps Street GA6

Click on QR code to book or for more information please
contact td@nias.org.au

PROUDLY SPONSORED BY REBEL TAMWORTH



Open Garden & 
Markets 

318 Back Woolomin Road, Dungowan 

The P&C are hosting a fundraiser Open Garden & Markets day on Saturday 12th October. We are 
looking for volunteers to help on the day either on the front gate, in the kitchen making sandwiches or 
serving the drinks and sandwiches. Please return the below slip to the front oEice at the school by 
Friday 27th September with when you are available to help on the day. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Kootingal Public School Open Garden & Markets Volunteers 

Please return to the front o/ice before Friday 27th September 2024 

Name:_______________________________________________________ 

 

Contact : ____________________________________________________ 

 

How Many available to help:  

 

Area available to hep in: _____________________________________ 

(Front gate, Kitchen or serving) 

 

Please tick time slot available: 

9.00am to 11.30am –  

 

11.30am to 2.00pm –  

 

1.30pm to 4.00pm -  


